
General Update 
 
March 31, 2017 
 
Harvesting:  
Mike Widell is harvesting pine post wood up Canoe Mountain. 
 
Working towards a harvest plan for summer 2017. 
 
Roads: 
Major slide along McLennan River occurred Mid April 2017. 
 
DWB working on engineering plans for Dave Henry crossing.  Still trying to figure out the best way to 
cross a tough gully.   
 
Mill Site: 
Canfor has decked wood in its 5-acre lease and has started reprocessing with hauling set to start soon. 
 
Kindermorgan has made offer to lease 20 acres in VIP at going rate. 
 
Sort Yard: 
Working on emptying all merchantable wood from VIP yard.  All wood is sold. 
 
House Logs 

 -     Hugh Hamilton out of 100-mile House has purchased and hauled another 2 loads.   
- Mark Degal has one more load of house logs peeled and held for him.  Degal owes VCF 

roughly $20,000.  VCF export permit has expired which allows house logs to be shipped out 
of province.   

- There are 2 loads of house logs in yard.  Looking to sell soon. 
 
Planning/Other: 
Waiting for operating areas to be clear of snow and safe from avalanche hazard before starting more 
layout up Kiwa and West Canoe. 
 
Working with the MOF on fine tuning the TSR submission before we run the model which will help 
determine the new AAC.   
 
VCF looking into OGMAS in K2T to see if there is the right amount of area set aside and any 
opportunities to move them around to better utilize the landscape. 
 
 
Silviculture: 
Tree planting set to start May 10. 


